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Wyong Shire Council's Landscape Architect, Future Pl anning, Boyd 
McMillan, presentation on 17 October, 2009 on 

"Draft Picnic Point Plan of Management” 
 

Boyd began by explaining where the draft Picnic Point Plan of Management is at: 

It has been in progress for several years since 2001. 

Planning legislation says that if we change the land use we have to re-exhibit the proposal.  The Picnic Point Draft 

Management Plan is not on public exhibition yet, and Boyd advised that he wanted input from TECPC and the 

North Entrance Progress Association before finalising the draft plan. 

 

There are two competing interests: 

� The massive development of The Entrance Resort where the Channel Promenade along the lake is 

the link to Picnic Point and provides an area of intense recreation, The Active Recreation Area at 

Picnic Point and the Passive Recreation Area to the east of the Cycle track: 

� and the section of Tuggerah lake foreshore that is Environmentally Sensitive. 

The Channel Promenade features: 

� Trees 

� Discoveries for Children 

� Active play 

� Recognising existing use - fishing 

� Link with the bicycle path 

� Potential for on street dining 

are among the things that will be there.  It will visually draw you to Picnic Point, 

The Active Recreation Area at Picnic Point will reflect existing use: 

� Climbing play structure 

� Skate board ramps 

� Dual boat ramp 

� Pontoon for accessing boats 

The Passive Recreation Area and The Environmentally Sensitive Area is to the south of The Active Recreation 

Area at Picnic Point.  It consists of three sleeves running north south.  The Bicycle track acts as the delineator, 

with the Passive recreation area to the east of it and a buffer zone to the west of the bicycle track separating it 

from the Environmentally Sensitive Area. 

The Environmentally Sensitive Area has had fifteen significant species of birds identified in the area.  They are 

protected by Commonwealth Legislation and this was the reason why the carnival could not be located at Picnic 

Point as the lights and the noise at night would have disturbed their habitat.  Temporary fencing may be needed 

to protect the habitat.  It is reclaimed land that has been declared significant with an Environmental Certificate of 

Compliance ( ECC ).  To ensure ECC the area is being mapped using a Geographic Information System. ( GIS ).  

The seven point test is being  undertaken.  One point of difficulty is that to provide the required bird habitat bare 

sand is needed and this will reqire the removal of some existing vegetation.     

 

Boyd indicated that he would like to give TECPC time to absorb this draft plan and it was agreed he would return 

to our 5th of December meeting.  Attached is the hand out provided by Boyd. 

 

Doug Darlington note taker. 












